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Canadian Angus Newsletter       April 2016 

  

Good day, CAA members; 

 

Spring came early to Alberta, as it has to  much of the country, it seems. Let's hope 

everywhere gets enough moisture in the coming weeks.  

  
The 2015-16 bull  sale season is pretty much a memory now and what a positive 
memory it is! Let's carry that optimism and positivity through the entirety of 2016. 
Please consider coming to Convention to celebrate with your fellow Angus fraternity 

family and experience one of Canada's historical cities. Further, please closely inspect the sale 
catalogue for "Building the Legacy 5" to arrive in your mailbox around mid -May. Canadian Angus 
breeders and partners have offered the most exciting genetics available and I'm so proud of the diverse 
and valuable donations. Our members take our Foundation's 'big ticket' fundraiser auction sale VERY 
seriously and it shows in the importance of these genetics and various other donations.  
  
As I've done for the past few months and will conti nue into the future, please accept this month's 
"Membership Q & A", taken directly from last Fall's survey results:  
  
I find that having straight Canadian genetics the genetic tools do not correlate very well for my herd. 
The test herds are genetically dif ferent than mine and therefore my genetics do not correlate well with 
what I find myself. If we started Canadian Test herds that would be more beneficial to me.do trials for 
performance etc. to enhance actual Canadian genetics and drop out of the US, old b oys club. Us 
genetics actually lag behind Canadian genetics in our climate.  
Your Association recognizes that it takes Canadian Angus members who breed straight Canadian 
genetics several years of collecting performance information and participating in our g enetic 
evaluations run in cooperation with our American counterparts to receive fair evaluations. Your 
Association is working toward a Canadian-only evaluation to establish a baseline for straight Canadian 
animals. This Canadian evaluation will be stronger  and more significant if members that breed straight 
Canadian animals participate in the project so please respond when your Director of Breed 
Development engages you about this in 2016. 
  
Find a way or device to force breeders to give correct birth weight s. It is a challenge when looking for 
herdsires that affects several years into your program.  
Your Association is mandated to record pedigree and performance information to a high standard of 
accuracy. Each member is responsible for the quality of the info rmation that is submitted for 
recording. False information leads to false evaluations and distrust in your bull buyers. Your Association 
has several measures in place to identify errors in performance information, and we try our best to 
ensure that all inf ormation recorded is as accurate as possible. Your Association strongly believes that 
for the most part, Canadian Angus breeders live, breed and record with absolute integrity.  
  
Allowing additional time from registration to parentage testing would allow collection of hair at 
weaning time and avoid higher registration fees. It is difficult to catch calves and collect hair prior to 
weaning. 
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We believe that 90 days is a reasonable amount of time in which to collect a hair sample. If you know 
that you will be  parentage testing animals, you should be pulling hair for testing before sending the 
calves out to pasture. A good 'rule of thumb' would be to pull samples on all animals when you are 
working with them, especially bulls.  
  
When the new "fieldman" staff st ructure takes effect, target [young farmer] demographic. Ask them 
what they need. Ask them to get involved.  
 This is very important to our new structure and will be a priority. New members and young producers 
are the backbone of our industry. Recently many  changes have been introduced to assist younger 
breeders at the Junior level and also after the Junior program ends. The Young Breeder membership 
fee category is one example of this. The Business Development Team will focus on introducing new 
members to al l the programs and services offered by the CAA. And we might just have more to 
announce about this in the coming weeks...  
  
I think we can draw more information from the Angus tagged cattle. Use the Angus tag as leverage To 
gain info  
This is certainly true  and we will see this coming more into play with the Commercial Angus 
Identification and Performance Program (CAIPP) and possibly through BIXS. Using programs that are 
being developed in the industry like BIXS and CAIPP will allow breeders, commercial tag users and the 
CAA to leverage information and link data together in an easy -to-use format. More information on 
CAIPP will be released this year as we are launching the program at Convention this June in Quebec 
City.  
  
I feel it was a big mistake to use dif ferent colors as not only Angus breeders but the general public 
related the green tag to Angus cattle.  
The official Angus tag is the green -backed RFID tag. The RFID tag has not changed colour. We added 
additional colours of management tags to provide addit ional options for our customers and retain the 
Angus branding on those tags. The RFID tag remains the official Angus tag and is the only way we can 
link information back to Angus genetics.  
  
Why does it cost me more to register an animal when it's a year o ld in comparison to when it's a 
month""? 
We encourage members to register their calves at a younger age for increased accuracy. If there is a 
problem with information provided or a parentage verification test does not confirm sire or dam, there 
are better odds of solving the problem when the animal is younger and information is fresher in the 
producer's mind. Written records are not always enough to fix problems. Registering animals early also 
keeps herds on track for performance data submission and timely EPD calculations and avoids many 
last-minute rushes when members are trying to register calves at the same time as their sale 
catalogues are being prepared.  
  
AC-TV is good but products and distribution of a DVD is a waste of money. DVD is old technology. We 
need a Youtube page and we should just get an email when one comes out. People are capable of using 
Youtube of they can't use Youtube but likely find a DVD just a frustrating and would get their info 
elsewhere and don't water it.  
Please note that a larg e number of our members are not online users. The reason for the DVDs is to 
ensure that we are communicating with members in the way that they have requested by completing 
their Member Communication Preferences document. In 2016, DVDs will only be mailed o ut three times 
a year. We send an e-mail notification to members who prefer to receive electronic communication 
with a link to our YouTube page. Please also know that 'hard', or printed, copies of "The Angus Word" 
are now also mailed monthly to our non -electronic members.  
  
I think you need to continue with educational programs on the current selection tools. Allot of 
members do not understand who to use the tools available.  
Over the next few months your CAA is working on coordinating workshops in certain areas of our 
country that will help to better explain the selection tools that members have available to them. The 
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workshops will take place in an open atmosphere that foster s a one-on-one feeling. Members will be 
able to ask questions and guided through certain processes.  
  
COME OUT WITH AN APP FOR SMART PHONES 
The Canadian Angus Association has seriously considered developing an app. Last year we determined 
that software dev elopment is not part of our core business and that we would not pursue it at this 
time. The Animal Inquiry service is available in an app provided by ABRI and available for Apple (App 
Store) and Android devices (Google Play). Further, we continue to collab orate with industry partners 
who are developing such technology to ensure that Angus input is a factor in every development you 
become aware of.  
  
Good to have an Eastern fieldperson for events, checking tattoos/ papers at shows. Would be of benefit 
to off er some events in the east that are in the west.eg. Carcass 101  
Checking tattoos, papers and organizing shows is considered a provincial association responsibility. 
There are discussions happening to host events such as Carcass 101 and Maximizing Innovation for Profit 
(MIP) Feedlot Conference in Eastern Canada in 2017. Having an Eastern Canada representative will 
allow for more opportunities like this to happen across Canada.  
  
Continue to align with AAA and Red Angus of America. 
I believe that we have a good working relationship with both the AAA and the RAAA. I have long 
referred to both of our American counterparts as our 'best friends' and closest partners and I sincerely 
mean this.  
  
Angus staff being paid to attend Angus events doesn't make sense. The people in attendance at an 
Angus event already now about Angus. 
Credibility comes into major play at most Angus events. We feel it is very important to have 
representation at Angus functions. We are there because of our knowledge of the breed, your 
association and its ongoing programs. CAA staff attend Angus events to support the members 
participating/hosting the event and to interact with as many people as possible in one place, both 
purebred and commercial producers. CAA staff are able to answer questio ns, address concerns and 
share information about programs and services the CAA offers at these types of functions. While I hear 
the term "preaching to the choir" a lot, sometimes, I think, the 'choir' likes to celebrate and we like to 
be part of that, too,  and believe there is value in it.  
  
Canadian... have to finances squared. No more accounting tricks. You are... insolvent.  
I am really not sure what "accounting tricks" this member refers to, so more specificity is required, I 
guess, to adequately respond to their concern. Your CAA does not employ an accountant on staff, so 
none of us are capable of "accounting tricks" because, honestly, none of us know how to do such a 
thing! We contract an independent, 3 rd party accountant, Bena Patel, who performs our m onth end and 
generates our monthly financial statements. Having a 3 rd party bookkeeper was suggested many years 
ago (long before my time) by our auditors of the day and we have utilized this service ever since. Your 
elected Board of Directors review monthl y financial statements as quickly as they are ready, reviewing 
the CAA's Income and Cash Flow Statements as well as our Balance Sheet. Every time the Board of 
Directors meets (three times each year in person), they review a policy requiring the CEO to full y 
explain and report on the CAA financial condition. Finally, your CAA is subject to an annual audit 
performed, for a number of years now, by KPMG. The degree of oversight on the finances of your 
Canadian Angus Association is thorough and professional so I'm truly not sure how any "accounting 
tricks" are or could be employed.  
  
 Regarding the comment that the CAA is "insolvent", again (and I hate to shirk the question), I'm unsure 
as to what measure the member is using to arrive at this determination. Like most breed associations in 
Canada, your CAA has seen our memberships steadily decline at a rate not inconsistent with the 
Government of Canada statistics regarding the decreasing number of nationwide farmers (our rate is 
actually less than the national ave rage). Canadian Angus has been fortunate to see our market share 
increase almost annually so member activity can only be referred to as strong but such gains are 
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modest. CAA fees were held largely constant for over 25 years, leading to the Board's decision  in 
October, 2014 to update the CAA Fee Schedule. 
  
 Some members have said that the construction of our first member -owned national Angus 
headquarters is responsible for this increase; this is partly true, to be sure. Making mortgage payments 
on our new office is a significant expense that your CAA did not have prior to 2014. And operating the 
larger area is also more expensive than our former location, which was almost one -third the size of our 
new space. I continue to be excited, however, at the member e quity which builds monthly in "Angus 
Central".  
  
 If the member's measure of insolvency was access to cash, and if they based their position on our 2014 
audited financial statements, I would agree that this was a tighter and tougher situation than in prior  
years. With our reserves largely depleted due to the building, CAA was certainly less liquid in 2014 than 
in any year in recent history. There was never a time, however, that we were 'insolvent' and not able 
to meet our obligations. As with many of your o perations, I imagine, we had a few weeks in 2014 when 
we 'managed' our payments based on cash flow. Not one payment, however, was ever 'past due'. The 
CAA also has an operating line-of-credit that, even through 2014, was never accessed (and has not been 
to date). When 2014 ended, CAA experienced an operating loss of $104,570 and the reason why we 
were never out of cash is because our depreciation expense that year was $$135,800. I bet that sounds 
like some of your farms and ranches: high assets, high deprec iation, cash flow challenges and a book 
loss at year end even though you were never actually out of cash.  
Your Board, however, felt the rigidity of our 2014 cash flow was potentially constrictive to providing 
optimal, and enhanced, member services and crea ting member value. Subsequently, they approved the 
new 5-year CAA business plan which led to the 2015 Fee Schedule update. As a result, your CAA's cash 
position is dramatically improved, restricted and non -restricted reserve accounts are being increased 
or set up and, even with depreciation being valued at over $130,000, your CAA experienced net 
revenue. What makes this so impressive to me is that registrations in 2015 actually increased by 7%.  
When you see your CAA's Annual Report at Convention (it will also be posted on our website), I can't 
imagine a single person, no matter now financially skilled, referring to us as "insolvent"... thanks to 
YOU for continuing to see the value in your Angus membership and in your registration certificate. And, 
of course,  I consider, and always will, your Board of Directors as positively brilliant for determining the 
need to improve our financial position and when was the optimal time to make this happen.  
  
Until next time... please enjoy your "Building the Legacy 5" sale catalogue and plan to attend 
Convention in Quebec City where "The Skies The Limit" or support your Canadian Angus Foundation by 
contacting one of the sales' staff or online bidding.  
  
Please enjoy your month of May,  
  
Cheers, 
  
Rob Smith    

 

 

 

Building th e Legacy Sale Announcement  

"Building the Legacy 5" continues to impress and grow! This month we are very excited to 

feature another  four extraordinary donations that will most certainly add value to your herd 

or home, and give you an advantage in the Canadian... even the global... Angus genetic race!  
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Excitement continues to build for the Canadian Angus Foundation's fundraiser auction: 

Building the Legacy 5! Every week we are sourcing outstanding donations of benchmark 

genetics, art and collectibles as well as amazing experiences.    

   

 

Choice of 1 of 3 Re d Six Mile Kill Switch 135Z - SIXM 135Z - 1695060 daughters 

born in early February, 2016 

donated by Ferme Clevely  

   

 

One of our key 'new generation breeders' in Quebec, former Canadian 

Director  Jérôme Richard & Anik Marchand and family of Ferme Clevely , has come up with a 

great 'pick of the herd' donation that will definitely help Canadian Angus 'build' our 'legacy'!  

 

Coming up on 10 years as 

active purebred Angus 

breeders in Canada, Jérôme 

and Anik operate with the 

herd name and letters of 

"CLEVELY" and "CLVY", 

respectively, under CAA 

Membership# 5271761. They 

are a young couple both 

working in the agriculture 

industry with a burgeoning 

Angus operation from 

Canton de Cleveland in 

Quebec, our Convention 

host province. Jérôme is an 

inspiring young cattleman who is providing tremendous support in organizing many aspects of 

this year's Convention as well as promoting it to fellow Angus breeders. Jérôme identified his 

willingness to contribute to "Buildin g the Legacy 5" very early and he enthusiastically 

proclaims his "honour" at being involved with this great event; of course, in my opinion, the 

'honour' is, truly, all ours to have such quality, excellence and benevolence as Jérôme and 

Anik are offering. They have two donations including this herd 'pick' so they are definitely 
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'digging deep' to offer their very best and create huge opportunity for this buyer as well as for 

our Foundation and its objectives. I think Jérôme wants to make a 'statement' with t heir 

donations this year, and what a generous 'statement' they are making!  

Pictured above is Kill Switch 135Z, sire of the three heifer calves you will choose from. 135Z 

is the 2015 National Western Stock Show Champion Red Angus Bull as well as a RBC Supreme 

Champion Bull Top 10 Finalist at 2014 Canadian Western Agribition. Denver Judge Shane 

Bedwell claims that "(Kill Switch) shows one of the most correct hind leg structures that (he) 

has seen on a Red Angus bull." And praised him for "how fluid and athlet ic he is when on the 

move, especially considering the mass and power he possesses." 135Z combines the 

supremacy of the outcross sire Basin EXT and maternal strength of the "Flower" cow family.  

Each of these 135Z daughters is born in early February, 2016 and Jérôme would like you to 

make your selection by or in October. Added value for this year's "Building the Legacy" live 

pick buyers: transportation from eastern to western Canada, and vice versa. will be provided 

by Knill H S Co Ltd. and/or Canadian Angus.  

One calf (Dam: Red Clevely LGT Tilly 130Y  - CLVY 130Y - 1659904) has Red Majestic 

Lightning 717SGMR - IMP 717T - 1632889 as a maternal grandsire. The cow was bought as an 

embryo from Leachman Cattle of Colorado a few years ago. Another calf (Dam:  Red Clevely 

CC Cindy 109A - CLVY 109A - 1756057) has Red Lazy MC Cowboy Cut 26U  - CBM 26U - 

1441140 as a maternal grandsire and Red Forster Top Hawk 1033  - IMP 1033L - 1131878 as a 

maternal great grandsire (Jérôme  says, "this "Cindy" cow family is our best"). The third calf 

(Dam: Red Clvy SDC Gamma 113U - CLVY 113U - 1482995) is out of  Red Soder Canyon 

126M - SGFC 126M - 1134764 daughter. This young herd has tremendous selection pressure on 

udders and soundness as you will see this on the dams of these heifer calves from which the 

buyer of this donation will select.  

Thank you very much, Ferme Clevely - Jérôme and Anik! With such an impressive donation, 

you are definitely building a legacy... on many levels and in many ways!  

 

5 straws of semen of Red Six Mile High Caliber 177C donated by Sunberry Valley 

Farms, Vikse Family Farm, Diamond T Cattle Co. and Six Mile Ranc h Ltd.  

 WOW!!! Hot off the press!!! Or, more like it... fresh from the stud station!!!  

One of the most exciting genetic opportunities to come along this year!!!  

"Building the Legacy" is pleased and proud (and more than a tad relieved...) to announce that 

one of the hottest bulls of 2016 has semen donated to our Canadian Angus Foundation 

fundraiser auction! How exciting is this!!! What a 'high caliber' donation, do n't you think? 

Earlier this month, 177C sold for $115,000 to the Vancuren, Vikse and Gardner/Smith families 

of the outfits listed above.  There are 9 semen syndicate shareholders in Canada and Six Mile 

retains some semen rights. While marketing plans are st ill being finalized, the news I  hear is  

https://abri.une.edu.au/online/cgi-bin/i4.dll?1=20213329&2=2420&3=5A585C5B582127262F&5=5B5D5D26272624&6=5A5D5A262622272220&9=50515A5B
https://abri.une.edu.au/online/cgi-bin/i4.dll?1=20213329&2=2420&3=5A585C5B582127262F&5=5B5D5D26272624&6=5A5D5A262622272220&9=50515A5B
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that there will likely be NO MORE SEMEN available in Canada for the foreseeable future. I'm 

extremely pleased and honoured that Darren, Dave, Brody and the Gibson family agreed to 

this donation. And I hope you are, too!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

High Caliber brings pedigree, performance, phenotype and maternal merit all together into an 

impressive resume. This is the only bull Six Mile sold this year sired by the two time and 

reigning Denver Stock Show Grand Champion Bull, Taurus 519A. Taurus was the high selling 

bull to J6 Farms, NE in their 2014 bull sale and has gone on to be a masterful breeding sire. 

177C's dam is a "CAA Elite and Premier Dam" boasting an average wean index of 109 on four 

calves. She maintains a beautiful, balanced udder, as do her daught ers, and Six Mile could not 

be more enthusiastic about this cow. She was flushed last spring and bred back within 21 

days, proving her fertility. Six Mile have a maternal sister, 778A, working in their herd. 177C's 

outstanding maternal sister was their hig h selling bred heifer last fall at $39,000. Numerically 

this dark red powerhouse is hard to fault and his overall mass and muscle really complete this 

herd bull package.  

And you get a chance at 5 straws.  Well folks... this is going to be interesting!  

 

3 straws of semen of Young Dale Believe 46B donated by Richmond Ranch Ltd.  

 DOUBLE WOW!!! 

I can't begin to express my joy when Tiffany Richmond offered this donation earlier this week. 

Believe 46B was the historically -selling 'talk of Canada' last year when Col. Chris Poley 

dropped his gavel at $146,000 to the Richmond family of Rumsey, AB. Astute cattlemen from 

across North American converged on the Alameda auction mart that day last year when one of 

the most exciting bulls in Canadian Angus history sold. Ri chmond Ranch has been in the 

purebred business for decades and are relatively "new generation" Angus breeders. They 

'stepped up' in the most profoundly meaningful way imaginable when they said, "We MUST 
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own Believe 46B". And while he was 'the talk' all of last year, wait until you see his calves... 

that buzz will become a roar!  

 

 

 

 

 

Believe 46B's sire is the ever-popular Young Dale Excaliber 32X out of a very cool 2-year-old 

Grace cow by Panarama 66T (remember this World Angus Forum Futurity stud?). The dam is a 

direct link to the same cows that produced Hogan 3Y and Young Dale Monarch 12E; the power 

in Believe is NO accident! Barry and Robb Young know... not 'believe'... that Believe 46B is 

one the most intriguing herd bull individuals to come out of the ir globally -recognized and 

respected Young Dale Angus program... ever! From his performance, thickness and balance, 

to when you see him move with his wide base (he is a full -strided bull with a great foot 

structure), you, too, will KNOW how important 46B i s. Topped off by a great disposition and 

recommended for heifers AND cows, Believe is a true 'designated hitter' for any program.  

Richmond Ranch reports their calves are everything they hoped for, and even better: super 

stout, quick and energetic at birth,  easily born with rapid growth and carrying the presence 

of herd builders in both heifer and bull calves. This word obviously contributed to the sale of 

Believe-sired embryos by one of their benchmark Angus cows at Richmond's recent bull sale as 

they are among the highest selling embryos in Canada this year.   

And now you can own 3 straws of one our Angus 'world's' most valuable genetics! These 3 

straws may be the difference between being a recognizable Angus breeder and being a total 

rock star!  

The generosity of our Angus community continues to astound me! And inspire me. I hope it 

does you, too.  
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"An Island Experience", donated by Worth -a-Bit Angus (Eric and Tim Dixon), Bannockburn 

Valley Farm (the Boyd Dixon family) and Bannockburn Maples Angus (Catherine Colodey).  

Your experience as a Canadian is NOT fulfilled until you have let Prince Edward Island steal a 

piece of your heart. And trust me... if you've never been there and you go, it most definitely 

will do exactly this!  

From Past Maritimes Angus Association President Tim Dixon's family, 50-Year CAA Heritage 

Member Bannockburn Valley Farm and our first Robert C. McHaffie Canadian Angus Junior 

Ambassador, Catherine Colodey, here is the PERFECT way to prepare to attend the Canadian 

Junior Angus Association's 2016 National Junior Showdown! Or just to give your 2016 summer a 

self-improving highlight, please consider this donated experience.  

The successful bidder will enjoy a 5 -night stay - Friday, July 22nd to Wednesday, July 27th - at 

Eric and Heather Dixon's 

beachfront cottage in Augustine 

Cove, PEI. Overlooking 

Confederation Bridge, this fully 

equipped cottage is suitable for 

two couples or two adults and 

three children. Enjoy the sandy 

beach and warm salt water of 

the Northumberland Strait, and 

watch the sun set and the moon 

rise from the screened -in 

gazebo. The cottage is 2½ hours 

from the 2016 ShowDown site in 

Truro, Nova Scotia and is central 

to many of the opportunities and activities that the Island offers. Donors of this 

accommodation is Worth-a-Bit Angus - contact info: Eric & Heather Dixon 902 -437-

2275, heatheranderic@outlook.com, www.dixonfarms.ca . 

Also included in the package will be dinner for four  (or five) at the world famous New 

Glasgow Lobster Suppers (peilobstersuppers.com), donated by Bannockburn Valley Farm. 

Trust me... you can 'founder' yourself, if you are so inclined, on a banquet of fresh baked 

rolls, seafood chowder, mussels and, of cour se, up to 2lbs of lobster! Yes... I am a voice of 

experience on the joy of a New Glasgow Lobster Supper (a few times, actually!).  

Finally, Bannockburn Maples Angus will donate a "buyer's choice" between a deep-sea fishing 

excursion (www.peifishing.com ), golf at one of the Island's many courses or musical theatre at 

Confederation Centre ( www.charlottetownfestival.com ), to be arranged in a combination that 

suits all members of the  winning  party. Please contact Hilda Colodey ( hcolodey@gmail.com) 

for more information regarding this 'experience' component of "An Island Experience".  

Do yourself a favour... get yourself to Prince Edward Island this summer! You willLOVE it!!!  

 

mailto:heatheranderic@outlook.com
http://www.dixonfarms.ca/
http://www.peifishing.com/
http://www.charlottetownfestival.com/
mailto:hcolodey@gmail.com
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If you want it... here is it... selling on Saturday, June 11 th, 2016 live in Quebec City and over 

TEAM Auctions on the internet!  

We will be featuring more donations monthly between now and the fundraiser on June 11th. If 

you are interested in donating something to our greatest of Canadian Angus causes, please do 

not hesitate to contact CAA CEO Rob Smith. 

And plan to be part of the action at Conv ention in Quebec City!  

 

CAA National Convention  

 

We are very excited about Convention this year that will take place in Quebec City. Your CAA 

National Convention takes place each year in different regions of Canada. Convention 

is a time that brings Angus  producers and industry members together 

to learn from various speakers, voice concerns, learn what your CAA is involved with,  meet 

others and share some laughs. We look forward to seeing you in June in beautiful Quebec 

City. Here are the  ways to register:  

1. Visit www.cdnangus.ca to learn more and register online  

2. Call Angus Central and register over the phone (1 -888-571-3580) 

mailto:ceo@cdnangus.ca
http://www.cdnangus.ca/
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 Carcass 101  

Join the Canadian Angus Association and Certified Angus Beef® on June 21st & 22nd for 

Carcass 101.  Two days of discussions and hands on learning, focused on improving carcass 

quality from hoof to plate.   Sessions will include live cattle and carcass evaluation on the 

same animals, carcass fabrication, genetic tools, grading method s and what the food service 

sector is thinking.   A full schedule will be available shortly. Registration is limited to 35 

people which allows for lots of discussion with industry leaders from Canada and the United 

States.   The cost is $350.00 per person and includes meals.  You can learn more about the 

event in the April AC -TV episode below. 

The sessions will be held in Olds, Alberta at the  Pomeroy Inn and Suites and Olds College.  A 

block of rooms is being held at the Pomeroy until May 20th at a rate of $129.00 per night, use 

the group code is CAA2016 when booking online or by phone.   

Register at www.cdnangus.ca 

 

AC-TV now broadcasts monthly!  

Starting in January 2016, AC-TV is broadcast through our YouTube channel monthly. Each new 

episode will be released on the third Tuesday of the month. Please enjoy this mothõs episode. 

The episode is all about two upcoming Angus events that you can get involved in, Convention 

and Carcass 101. You will also see Board of Director election results and hear from Junior 

Ambassador Patrick Holland. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.pomeroyinnandsuites.com/hotels-olds-alberta
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Canadian Angus Foundation History Book  

We're thrilled with the interest that our members 

are showing in the Canadian Angus Foundation's 

new history book project.   

As we work on the new book, the 1985 history 

book produced by Lloyd Pickard is receiving new 

interest. The Canadian Angus Association would 

be grateful for any additional copies that members would like to donate. These books will be 

auctioned to raise fund s to produce the new history book and the Canadian Angus Foundation. 

Please contact Belinda Wagner (bwagner@cdnangus.ca or 306-757-6133) or Tina Zakowsky 

(tzakowsky@cdnangus.ca or 1-888-571-3580 ext 3584) to make a donation.  

Don't forget to share your Angus story! Call Doug and Linda at 403-782-3888; contact Tina at 

Angus Central or submit your story online . 

 

 

  

 

 

http://survey.constantcontact.com/survey/a07ec8lyzjqikeso4ra/a00cim52bkef/questions
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Message from the Tag Team  

It's not too late to order your tags in time for branding or before calves go to pasture.   
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From the Registry Desk  

submitted by Stacy Price  

 

I am currently going through the outstanding spot tests for 2015 and as per the DNA Parentage 
Verification Policy:  

In an effort to ensure that the parentage of registered animals is correct and to maintain 
breed purity, the Canadian Angus Association verifies the parentage of every 200 th  registered 
animal.  When an animal is chosen, the Association will notify the owne r and a DNA parentage 
test will be done at the Association's expense.  Hair samples are required on both the dam 
and the calf. If the DNA parentage markers for the sire are not already on file, they will be 
required as well.   
 
If this task is not completed,  your account will be put on hold until this task is completed . 

If you were notified in March that you had an outstanding spot test and have still not 
completed this task, your membership will be suspended until this task is completed.  Please 
help me to support and fulfill our mandate by getting these completed in a timely manner.  If 
for some reason you are unable to complete the task on the animal assigned, it is your 
responsibility to provide an alternate animal from the same year and its dam. Y ou are 
responsible for the cost of the alternate spot test and the Association will cover the cost of 
the dam.   

Your registry team,  

Angela, Julia, Laurie & Stacy  

 

We extend a big 
congratulation  to our 
monthly Gold Star 
recipients. These 
individuals have helped 
make things run 
efficiently at Angus 
Central!   

April Gold Star 
Achievers:  

ÅCarson Berg 

ÅT Bar C 

ÅMichael and Cathy    

Rodgers 

ÅBC Livestock Co-op 

Å Peter H & Marlene De 

Graff  
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CJAA Travel Opportunities  

If you are interested in attending international events as a CJAA member, below is a list of 

the events that are open for any CJAA member to apply for.  The deadline to apply for both 

of these events is May 10, 2016 .    

LEAD Conference is an opportunity for CJAA members to attend the National Junior Angus 

Association's yearly youth conference. This year LEAD will take place August 4th -7th in 

Phoenix, Arizona. 

Roundup is an opportunity for CJAA members to attend the Junior  Red Angus annual event 

that takes place on June 29th - July 2nd in Virginia.  

 

 

 
 Here are some examples of events that you can use your travel bursary for:  
 

¶ Carcass 101 - Olds, Alberta - JUNE 21-22 
¶ CAA National Convention - Quebec City, QC - JUNE 9-13 
¶ Canadian Beef Industry Conference - Calgary, Alberta - AUGUST 9-11 
¶  


